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COMMITTEE ACTION:  On July 26, 2006, the Transportation Committee reported out Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2006-0285 with a “do pass” recommendation.  The Committee was notified that the Proposed Substitute Ordinance will need to be amended at full council to insert names for the voters’ pamphlet committee.  
SUBJECT:  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0285 would authorize the placement of a proposition on the November 7, 2006 general election ballot that would allow the Council to impose an additional sales tax of 1/10 of 1% for the operation, maintenance and capital needs of the King County Metro public transportation system.
BACKGROUND:

This legislation was transmitted by the Executive to the Council on June 15 and introduced on June 19.  It received a dual referral – to the Transportation Committee and then to the Operating Budget Committee.  

The Transportation Committee received briefings on this subject at its June 21, July 5 and July 12 meetings.  The June 21 briefing included a presentation on the Transit Now proposal by the Transit Division.  The July 5 and July 12 briefings included reports on analysis by Council Staff which focused on the Transit Now proposal as described in Exhibit A, the fiscal note and financial plan, transit planning and policy issues. Information from the Transit Division’s answers to questions submitted by the Committee and some legal questions were also reviewed.  The Operating Budget Committee received a briefing on Transit Now on July 12.  
If enacted, Proposed Ordinance 2006-0285 would place on the November 7, 2006 election ballot a proposal to authorize an additional .1% sales and use tax for Metro Transit Division purposes.  This .1% sales tax would be in addition to .8% sales tax already collected for Metro Transit and would bring the Metro Transit tax to the highest level authorized by state law.  The measure would be subject to approval by a simple majority vote.

Public Input 

The Committee solicited public input for both the July 12 and today’s meeting.  The Transit Division mailed a postcard to over 20,000 households informing them of the opportunity to attend these Committee meetings and to provide input on the Transit Now proposal.  In addition, the Council has posted the Transportation and Operating Budget Committee review schedule along with detailed information about the Transit Now proposal on the Council’s web page at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/transitnow.htm with an email link for the public to provide comments.  
Email Comments
The Council has received a number of phone calls and email comments on the Transit Now proposal over the past few weeks.  A list of the email comments and correspondence is included as Attachment 2 to the staff report.  
Proposed Striking Amendment 
Upon direction from the Chair, staff is preparing a proposed striking amendment to Proposed Ordinance 2006-0285 that will address many of the legal questions regarding the significance of Exhibit A, provide for the appointment of committees to write the “pro” and “anti” voters pamphlet statements, and address other policy issues.  The proposed striking amendment will be distributed at the Committee meeting and discussed following public comment.  Staff will be prepared to walk through all of the proposed changes in detail.   
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